ADMINISTRATION
Chad Bieren, PE,
Public Works Director
400 West Gowe
Kent, WA 98032

Fax: 253-856-6500

PHONE: 253-856-5500
November 18, 2024

Mr. Roger Chang

Municipal Stormwater Permit Implementation Planner
Washington State Department of Ecology

Northwest Regional Office

P.O. Box 330316

Shoreline, WA 98133-9716

RE: City of Kent
Regional Stormwater Monitoring Program (RSWMP) Participation

Dear Mr. Chang,

The City of Kent is writing to notify the Department of Ecology that it will be participating in the
Regional Stormwater Monitoring Program by choosing:

e Regional Status and Trends Monitoring - Option a. (S8.A.2.a)

a. Make annual payments into a collective fund to implement regional receiving water
status and trends monitoring of either: small streams and marine nearshore areas in
Puget Sound; or, urban streams in Clark and Cowlitz Counties in the Lower Columbia
River basin, depending on the Permittee’s location. The annual payments into the
collective fund are due on or before August 15 each year beginning in 2020. Submit
payments according to Section S8.D

o Stormwater Management Program Effectiveness and Source Identification

Studies - Option a. (S8.B.2.a)

a. Make annual payments into a collective fund to implement effectiveness and source
identification studies. The annual payments into the collective fund are due on or
before August 15 each year beginning in 2020. Submit payments according to
Section S8.D

It is understood that by participating in the RSWMP as indicated above, condition S8.
Monitoring and Assessment of the 2024 - 2029 Western Washington Phase II Municipal
Stormwater Permit will be fully satisfied.

Sincerely,

ot B

Chad Bieren
Public Works Director - City of Kent

cc: Mr. Pat Fitzpatrick, Chief Administrative Officer
Mr. Kelly Peterson, Deputy Public Works Director
Mr. Mike Mactutis, P.E., Environmental Engineering Manager
Mrs. Laura Haren, Environmental Supervisor

City of Kent Public Works Department



